
CITY MANAGER’S OFFICE MEMORANDUM 
#55-2022 

 
 
DATE: Dec. 12, 2022 
 
TO: Honorable Mayor Meredith Leighty and City Council Members 
 
FROM: Heather Geyer, City Manager 
 
SUBJECT: CB-1998 – Community Co-Production Policing Advisory Board Ordinance Amendments 
              

 
PURPOSE 
To consider CB-1998, an ordinance on second reading amending the membership composition 
of the Community Co-Production Policing (CCPP) Advisory Board and the timeline for filling 
vacancies.  
 
BACKGROUND 
City Council held a CCPP Board visioning session on Sept. 29, 2022. As a result, Council 
decided to make two changes that require amendments to Chapter 4, Article 8 of the Municipal 
Code related to board membership and vacancies:  
 

1. Timeline to fill a vacancy – Council decided to change the requirement to fill a vacancy 
from within 45 days to within 75 days or whenever practical. The City needs to have a 
date certain in the ordinance. This section can be amended if City Council believes 
additional days beyond 75 days are needed.   
 

2. Composition of the board – Council decided to reduce the membership of the board from 
13 members to 11. The two positions removed would be a community service provider 
and a representative from North Metro Fire Rescue District. These two positions are 
currently vacant.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Current Makeup – 13 Members Proposed Makeup – 11 Members 
Ward – Four residents 

1. Jason Woodard, Ward 1 
2. Elizabeth McIlree, Ward 2 
3. Camille Linn, Ward 3 
4. Vacant, Ward 4 

Same 
 

At-large – Two residents 
1. Vacant 
2. Vacant 

Same 
 

Youth – One member  
1. Vacant 

Same 
 

Community Safety – Three members 
1. Det. Paul Gesi, Fraternal Order of 

Police 
2. Lt. Justin Lauck, Northglenn Police 
3. Position would be removed 

Two  
 

Community Service Providers – Three 
1. Ihsan Riahi 
2. Cristina Barca 
3. Position would be removed 

Two 
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BUDGET/TIME IMPLICATIONS 
There are no financial impacts to the City. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends approval of CB-1998 on second reading. 
 
STAFF REFERENCE 
If Council members have questions, please contact Heather Geyer, City Manager, at 
303.450.8706 or hgeyer@northglenn.org. 
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